
June 3, 2021 

 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Orange Vale Water Company (OVWC) Well #3 Project in fiscal 
year 2022. 
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the Army Corps of Engineers on behalf of the San 
Juan Water District and the project is located at 1325 J St, Sacramento, CA 95814.  
 
The funding would be used for the planning, design, and construction of a treatment plant to 
support OVWC’s Well #3 in Orangevale, CA. The treatment plant will remove perchlorate 
concentrations and meet all drinking water standards. The project is a valuable use of taxpayer 
dollars because it would improve and enhance San Juan Water District and OVWC’s 
groundwater access and conjunctive use capabilities.  
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Ami Bera, M.D. 

Member of Congress  

 


